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Portfolio:
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Subject Matter

The Head of Policy and Performance Services reported (PPP 46/08) that the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership had prepared its first Partnership Plan which would be finalised and published in April 2008.    A copy of the Plan was circulated.  He informed Members that an interim review would be completed early in May 2008 in order to ensure that the priorities drafted in December, were still relevant, following which the full assessment and planning progress would begin again in October 2008.

The Plan had been submitted to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 27 March and the relevant Minute of the meeting had been circulated.  Councillor Luckley informed the meeting that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had agreed that it would continue to scrutinise the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership at each key stage and had asked the Executive to investigate the separation of Carlisle and Eden for the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership.

The Leader in considering the comments from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee felt that the Carlisle and Eden Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership was a successful partnership which was working to the benefit of the community and had achieved good reductions in crime figures.  

Members also commented that it was good example of partnership working and felt that it would not be helpful if steps were taken to disband the partnership.

Summary of options rejected:
None

DECISION

That 

(i)
The Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership Plan, as attached to report PPP.46/08, be agreed.

(ii)
The comments of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee be noted,  but no further action be taken at the present time to investigate the separation of the Carlisle and Eden Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership.

(ii) That the Executive's appreciation for the work undertaken by the Carlisle and Eden Disorder Reduction Partnership Officers be recorded.

Reasons for Decision

The Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership needs to publish a new Plan in April 2008.  The Plan contains the refreshed Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership priorities and new Task Group structure.







